
Dear Oregon Legislature, 

I strongly oppose SB 210 which aims to make in-person voting on the date of an election the standard 

method for conducting an election. We have successfully been voting by mail in Oregon for 30 years. 

Vote by Mail has increased voter participation in our state. There are many obstacles that prevent 

people from access to in-person voting on election day – the elderly who cannot stand in line for long 

periods, working parents who cannot get off work or do not have childcare, citizens without 

transportation, etc.  

 

Please protect our voting rights and maintain our current Vote by Mail system. 

 

Sincerely, 

Vicki Orendurff 

Ashland, OR 

 

 


